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NEWSLETTER NO 5, 2019 
Week 10 
Friday, 5th April 
 
 
 
 
Sunday, 14th April  
Thursday, 18th April 
Friday, 19th April 
Sunday, 21st April 
Monday, 22nd April 
 
TERM 2 
Week 1 
Tuesday, 23rd April 
Wednesday, 24th April 
 
Thursday, 25th April 

 

 
Assembly – Hosted by Year 5/6 Class at 9am 
Whole School Photo 10.30am (approx.) 
School Term ends at 1.30pm 
STUDENTS ARE TO BE COLLECTED AT 1.30PM  
OSHC IS AVAILABLE 
Palm Sunday 
Holy Thursday  
Good Friday 
Easter Sunday 
Easter Monday  
 
 
 
Term Begins for all students 
Easter Liturgy presented by Year 1/2 at 3pm 
Public Holiday ANZAC Day – NO SCHOOL 

To view the yearly calendar please go to the St Anthony’s School Website/ Calendar 
www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news 

 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

FAIR  
It may have been the coldest March day for the last 40 years 
but this did not deter the spirit of St Anthony’s Community 
in coming together for the Fair.  Jane Magree and Emily 
Williams and their core team of Jacinta Hamilton, Liz 
Martello, Natalie Mendes, Greg Stewart, Scott Miller, Dan 
Haplin, Kate Buick, Dave Mitchell, Michael McGann, Rosaline 
Natale, Luci Sinclair, Jerri Zhao, Kathryn Hannan, Kavitha 
Faruqui and Dan Clohesy and all the stall holders, led their 
teams so that our fantastic community could come together 

on the day and celebrate with great enthusiasm and fun despite the weather.  The spirit of St 
Anthony’s community was alive throughout the whole day.  Our special guests Katie Allen- Liberal for 
Higgins, Jamie Hyams - Glen Eira Mayor and in particular Kelly O’Dwyer Federal MP, commented on 
how vibrant and welcoming everyone was throughout their stay.  It was also pleasing to see some 
familiar faces from the St Aloysius campus join in on the fun.  The funds raised are a bonus and will go 
towards ground improvements for the Glen Huntly campus.  On behalf of the staff and students, we 
thank everyone that came along on the day and contributed.   
THANK YOU! 
 

http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@santglen.catholic.edu.au
http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news


 

 

It is hard to believe that we have reached the end of Term 1 already.  There have been numerous 
things that have taken place across both campuses of St Anthony’s School.  In addition to the fantastic 
teaching and learning happening each day in our classrooms, the following are just a few of the events 
that have taken place this term:  Students returned to school after their summer vacation, Foundation 
students started their schooling, Welcome Back Morning Tea, Meet & Greet Afternoon, Welcome 
Picnic, SRC Representatives elected, Morning Fitness each Monday, Friday masses, Daily Meditation, 
Commissioning Mass, Assemblies, Year 5 & 6 Camp, Pancake / Shrove Tuesday, Education Minister 
visit at Caulfield, Mayor visit at Glen Huntly, St Patrick’s Day Celebrations, SAT Meeting, PFA Meeting, 
Swimming Carnival, Caritas-Project Compassion, school tours and promotion, Catholic Education 
Week, National Ride to School Day, Harmony Day - National Cultural Day, Easter raffle and, to end the 
term, Holy Week Liturgies.  It's no wonder everyone is feeling a little tired! 
 
WEBSITE UPGRADE NOW LIVE 
The new school website has been upgraded and now reflects the two campuses of the school.  The 
landing page serves as a welcome to the two campuses that have their specific site information.  I 
invite you to take a tour and see what St Anthony’s Parish School has to offer.  Please share this with 
your family and friends. 
 
STAFF NEWS 
I wish to advise that Mr Tim Mooney Year 5/6TM teacher will not be returning to school as he has 
resigned.  On behalf of the school community I wish him all the very best for his future and may he 
know that in the short time that he was at our school he has left some very fond memories.  A 
replacement teacher is currently been sought. 
 
Georgie (Fehervari) and Brett Timmins proudly announced the safe arrival of their little baby, William 
Brett, last week.  Mum and bubs are both well. 
 
SCHOOL ADVISORY TEAM (SAT) NEWS  
Annamarie McGann has resigned from her position as SAT member due to other commitments.  On 
behalf of the team, I would like to thank her for the contribution she made during her tenure as a 
member.  She was proactive and encouraging in the way that she kept the interests and wellbeing of 
the students and the community at the core of the work that the team took part in.  Her service as 
Secretary was exemplary and always kept the team members up to date with all the documentation 
required.  Thank you for your continued support.  Congratulations to Hannah Irving who has been 
appointed as the parent representative of St Aloysius Campus to the St Anthony’s School Advisory 
Team (SAT).  
 
CABRINI HEALTH 
In partnership with Cabrini Health all students are able to receive a 50% discount when attending the 
Emergency Department by mentioning that you are a family of St Anthony’s School, Glen Huntly. 
Please see details below for further information. 
 
WINTER UNIFORM 
The complete Winter school uniform is required to be worn from Tuesday 23 April - Week 1 of Term 
2. It is an expectation that everyone be in complete winter uniform from this time onwards. Sports 
uniform can only be worn on designated sports days or during the Swimming program.  Don’t forget 
to name all clothing, especially if recently bought please. 
 
  



 

 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2020 
There is much to celebrate in Catholic schools today as we embrace teaching and learning at the best 
possible level for our students.  At St Anthony’s School both campuses show how the Catholic ethos 
and values are incorporated into our students’ everyday lives through creativity and engaged 
learning. Please help to promote our school with your local neighbours and let them know that 
enrolments are now open for students who start school next year and that personal tours can be 
organised. 
 
If you have a child that is due to start school next year a friendly reminder that applications should be 
submitted to the School Office. 
 
As the holidays begin, I pray that Easter brings happiness and peace to your families and that the time 
together will be relaxing and rewarding. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Margaret Carlei 
Principal 

Easter Blessing 
Lord, the resurrection of Your Son 

has given us new life and renewed hope. 
Help us to live as new people 

in pursuit of the Christian ideal. 
Grant us wisdom to know what we must do, 

the will to want to do it, 
the courage to undertake it, 

the perseverance to continue to do it, 
and the strength to complete it. 

 

  



 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS 
 

EASTER RAFFLE 
There has been a change with the way the Easter Raffle is being run this year.  As a way of thanks, the 
staff has put together two large hampers and has placed each family’s name in a box for Margaret to 
select the two lucky winners.  The raffle will be drawn tomorrow in place of the cake raffle. 
 
SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
Please note that there are many unclaimed items (uniform and non-uniform) in the Lost & Found box, 
especially after the Fair.  In particular, there are items that are marked with names of students no 
longer at the school so it is very difficult to return the items to their owners.  We encourage families to 
go through the green bin, which will remain as it is until the second week of Term 2.  After which, all 
items will be sold as second hand uniform items. 
 
HEAD LICE 
There have been several outbreaks of head lice in different year levels, over the last few weeks.  The 
school recommends that over the holidays, each child’s hair be examined thoroughly.  When treated 
correctly, the problem of head lice can be overcome safely and simply.  Further information is 
available at the Victorian State Government website at: 
https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/head-lice 

 
SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 4TH & 5TH APRIL 2019 
Professional school photographers from Advanced Life Photography attended school today and have 
taken individual, sibling, family and class photographs.  Unfortunately the photographer who was 
scheduled to take the whole school photo became ill at the last moment and was not able to take the 
whole school shot.  They will be returning to school tomorrow – so children are asked to again wear 
their full summer uniform and to be neatly groomed. 

 
 
 

https://www2.health.vic.gov.au/public-health/infectious-diseases/head-lice


 

 

VICTORIAN INTERSCHOOL CHESS CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

With only two participants from St Anthony’s 

Primary School (while other schools had up to 

10 and 12 students) the efforts of Sam and 

Francis placed St Anthony’s School 10th out of 

84 participants, with Francis placing 3rd 

overall.  What a dynamic duo these two are! 

Congratulations! 



 

 



 

 

  



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 
  



 

 

 
DE LA SALLE COLLEGE 
YEAR 7, 2021 ENROLMENT TIMELINE 

Tuesday 2 June 2019 – Information evening for prospective families 
Friday 23 August 2019 – Application period closes 
August - September 2019 – Enrolment Interviews 
Friday 18 October 2019 – Offers of place made 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR YEAR 7, 2021 
 

The Star of the Sea College application portal for Year 7, 2021 prospective students is now open.  
This year: 

 We have a new portal - new software, multi-platform user interaction 
 The application fee remains at the non-refundable $100 (Visa or Mastercard) 
 The portal will remain open until 4 pm on 23 August 2019 
 Offers will be made, via email, in September 

http://www.starmelb.catholic.edu.au/new/enrolment/enrolment-criteria 

STAR WOMEN SPEAK 
Star of the Sea College Past Students Association presents Star Women Speak - Starring Jenny Cooney 
(1980).  Tickets are selling fast and the event is in just over 2 weeks on Tuesday April 9 at 7.30pm (first 
week of the school holidays) at Star of the Sea College. 
 
Jenny Cooney is a professional speaker, reporter to the Stars and part of the Golden Globe seating 
committee.  
Book your tickets now for only $10 before they close or sell out.https://www.trybooking.com/BBDSF.  
Please email jtucker@starmelb.catholic.edu.au if you have any questions or would like to find out more. 
 
  

http://www.starmelb.catholic.edu.au/new/enrolment/enrolment-criteria
https://www.trybooking.com/BBDSF?fbclid=IwAR1cBZebjzQDkyyNBU0ygYmKO76PtQjiMoYkn_WMFJ7JiyyZb7qsv9dnw5w
mailto:jtucker@starmelb.catholic.edu.au


 

 

Sounds of Glen Eira 2019 
APPLICATIONS OPEN NOW! 
This is your chance to win a two day professional recording session and photo shoot. 
Don’t miss out on an opportunity to showcase your talent at the annual Sounds of Glen Eira music event on 
Friday 28th June 2019! 
We are looking for soloist, acoustic groups, vocalist and bands aged 12 - 25 years old with links to the City of Glen 
Eira. One of the finalists may also be chosen to play in front of thousands at the 2020 Party in the Park event. 
 

Submit your demo and registration form to the Youth Information Centre, 86 Robert Street, Bentleigh. 
Entries close 4pm Friday 31st May. 
For more information; contact Youth Services on 9524 3676. 
Register Online 
 

Party in the Park 

Come join our Youth Leadership Team as they bring you Games Around the World in conjunction with the 
Refugee Migrant Children Centre    
There will be Multicultural performances and activities, art and craft activities, free rides, children’s cooking 
classes, roving acts, Pet Parade, animal safety education and demonstrations. 
A selection of healthy international food choices available. 
Pets welcome. Roving performances by Dream Bear and Mantis. 
Pet Parade 
Pet Parade Competition — categories include Best Dressed, Best Trick and Best Loved Rescue Pet — pre 
register on the day at the Pet Expo information tent prior to 1.30pm. 
To find out more visit our Party in the Park webpage. 
 

Skate Park Comp 

Monday 8 April, 11am to 4.30pm 
Bailey Reserve Skate Park 
200 East Boundary Road 
Bentleigh East 
Get down to the Bailey Reserve Skate Park for the Skate Park Leagues Competition. Come compete in the skate, 
scooter, or BMX events as part of the South Eastern Metro Series. 
Free entry, all abilities welcome.  
All competitors must wear a helmet during runs, YMCA can provide. 

Heat times 
Scooter 11am (14 and under, 15 and over) 
BMX 12.30pm (14 and under, 15 and over) 
Skate 1.30pm (12 and under, 16 and under, open male, open female) 
For more information contact Youth Services on 9524 3676. 

Taskforce Healthy Decisions Leadership program 

TaskForce, in conjunction with Glen Eira Youth Services, Victoria Police, St Kilda Football Club, Red Cross and 
other local councils, will host a one-day interactive leadership workshop for selected students from local 
secondary schools. 
The workshop will shine a spotlight on health, legal and financial implications of underage alcohol and drug use, 
driving under the influence and respectful relationships. 
Students in Years 9 and 10 will be selected to represent their school and use their influence to educate the wider 
community about the benefits of making healthy decisions. 
 
Photo: MC of the 2018 Peer Leader Program, Bayu Pratama 

If you are interested in attending the workshop, speak to your school about registering your interest. 
Schools can register to be a part of the Peer Leadership Program by contacting Lauren at Taskforce. 
E: laurenz@taskforce.org.au 

 

  

https://youthservices.cmail20.com/t/t-l-otkxhl-ijikuryut-j/
https://youthservices.cmail20.com/t/t-l-otkxhl-ijikuryut-i/
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